SALFORD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular Business Meeting August 18, 2021

Chairman Barb Lynch called the meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. Present were:

Barb Lynch, Chairman Vice Chairman James Myers, Supervisor Steve Imms, Township Solicitor Karen Landis, Secretary Curt Klingerman, Zoning Officer Road Superintendent

APPROVAL OF JULY 21st MINUTES - Motion 21-096 by Lynch, second by Myers. Motion passed 2 - 0.

APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE INVOICES & INTER-FUND TRANSFERS – Motion 21-097 by Lynch, second by Myers. Motion passed 2-0.

APPROVAL OF JULY TREASURER REPORT – Motion 21-098 by Lynch, second by Myers. Motion passed 2-0.

APPROVAL OF JULY BANK RECONCILIATIONS - Motion 21-099 by Lynch, second by Myers. Motion passed 2 - 0.

APPROVAL OF JULY COMMITTEE AND STAFF REPORTS - Motion 21-100 by Lynch, second by Myers. Motion passed 2 - 0.

OLD BUSINESS:

- A. FLOATING DOCK (PECO GREEN REGION APPLICATION) Frank Jarrett reported on the application period for the PECO Green Region which may cover consulting fees. The Schuylkill Highlands grant application is due late September. Frank Jarrett requested the BOS consider authorizing township engineer to start the Schuylkill Highlands grant application. Motion 21-101 by Myers, second by Lynch. Motion passed 2 0.
- **B.** BARNDT ROAD VACATION Solicitor reported he will be filing the Declaration of Taking for vacation of Barndt Road.

New Business:

A. ZHB #2021-0005 (BALL) – BOS acknowledged that Planning Commission recommend approval of Ball zoning hearing application.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Frank Jarrett thanked the BOS for paving Beltz Road.

Doug/Joy Klein (Country Creek Winery) requested getting wheels in motion to resolve the noise complaints. Curt Klingerman commented concert events being held every week are not zoned as a use. Joy Klein reported annual X-Fest is scheduled for September 17th and 18th and a wedding is scheduled for October 21st. A meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 27th at Noon with BOS, Solicitor and property owner to discuss plans for overall use.

Barb McMonagle commented on the email sent regarding use of American Rescue Plans funds for open space.

Frank Jarrett commented on hearing Winery noise at his property.

Barb McMonagle reported Jamie Magaziner is leaving MCPC. The next joint meeting with BOS is scheduled for October 6th.

Denis Wampole inquired about zoning issues on N. Dietz Mill Road and ditch mowing with a 6 ft. flail mower.

Marv McKown commented the 6 ft. flail mower is needed for site lines and safety.

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, Motion 21-102 by Lynch, second by Myers adjourned the meeting at 8:25 PM. Motion carried 2-0.

APPROVED: September 15, 2021

MOTION: 21-103 BY: Lynch SECOND BY: Myers VOTE: 2-0

(TOWNSHIP SEAL)

